
NEWLAND PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting of Newland Parish Council held in the Library of The Beauchamp Community at 7.30pm, Monday 2nd September 2013.
Present:
Mrs H Jeavons (chair)


Mr T Yapp






Mrs O Craze



Mr T Roome






Mr J Jenkins



Mr D Reynolds



Cllr Tom Wells – part meeting

1.
WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. There were apologies from Mr Patterson.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
There were no changes to the Register of Interests or Gifts and Hospitality. 
Item 5e was brought forward to enable an application for co-option to the council to be considered.

5e.
An application for co-option had been received from Mr David Reynolds. Following discussion the chairman proposed he be co-opted, Mr Roome seconded, and it was agreed unanimously.


Mr Reynolds joined the meeting at this point.

3.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the Parish Council Meeting and Annual Meeting held on 1st July 2013 were proposed by Mr Yapp, seconded by Mr Roome and accepted by all as a correct record of the proceedings.
4.
TO RECEIVE THE REPORTS OF REPRESENTATIVES OF OTHER BODIES

The item was deferred until later in the meeting as Cllr Tom Wells was expected to attend.
5.
TO RECEIVE UPDATES ON MATTERS ARISING IN PREVIOUS MINUTES

a) SWDP & Proposed urban extension – Land to the N.E of Worcester Road
An Open Meeting had been held on 7th August attended by representatives of Gleesons. 
The chairman recapped that Gleesons had outlined their proposals for the site, including:
· A 10 hectare industrial park with low rise, light industry, but no warehousing or extension to the retail park

· 700 houses

· Extension of the existing roundabout to accommodate the additional traffic
· A second exit for emergency vehicles and buses onto Lower Howsell Road, with electronic bollards to prevent use by other vehicles

Parish council members had expressed their concerns, in particular regarding increased traffic, inadequate infrastructure to support the proposed level of development, and concerns relating to surface water and drainage. It was also noted that the plans include a 300-unit retirement village in addition to the 700 houses.

The question of involvement in the planning process was discussed and whilst it was agreed that there should be no involvement in talks at the present time, it was acknowledged that as the planning process progresses it would be beneficial to be involved in order to get the best outcome for the local area.
Tom Wells arrived and joined the meeting at 7.50pm.  There was further discussion of the proposed urban extension and Mr Wells drew attention to the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) and the possible implications of this for the parish. It was noted that the parish will have to decide whether it wishes to integrate with the new development or would prefer to remain separate.
The chairman said she would be attending a meeting about the CIL and also a presentation by Harriet Baldwin about neighbourhood planning.

b) Speeding on Stocks Lane
The chairman had approached Madresfield and Guarlford parish councils to discuss the proposed joint purchase of a vehicle activated speed sign (VAS).  Guarlford had expressed interest and Madresfield intend to discuss the matter at their meeting on 13th September. The split of costs and usage of the sign was discussed, given that Madresfield is a smaller parish. The chairman said she planned to attend the Madresfield meeting and make further contact with Guarlford to progress the matter.
Information relating to the cost and installation of white gates on the grass verges at either end of the village was considered. It was decided that this should be kept on file, but that the VAS would offer a more effective solution to the speeding problem and should be progressed as soon as possible.

c) Potholes on the Old Worcester Road
The potholes have been reported but have not been attended to yet, though it was noted a section of the road close to the turning for The Swan has been re-surfaced.
d) Seating area outside Greggs

The clerk had been in contact with the MHDC planning compliance officer, Paul Clements, who is investigating the additional seating. It was noted that the Hills Ford advertising vehicle has been back on site. The clerk to update Mr Clements accordingly.
e) Vacancy for a parish councillor – Dealt with earlier in the meeting.
6.
APPLICATION FOR DISCRETIONARY RURAL RATE RELIEF – THE SWAN INN, NEWLAND

The application was discussed. It was noted that The Swan employs 17 people, 3 of whom live in Newland and is currently the only meeting place in the community. It is also providing a parcel collection point for the village. The chairman proposed that the application be supported and the requested contribution of £247.28 be granted. Seconded by Mr Jenkins and agreed unanimously.
7.
PARISH COUNCIL TELEPHONE AND EMAIL CONTACT ARRANGEMENTS


The clerk had been to a CALC training event where it had been recommended that parish councils have a dedicated phone line and email address in the name of the council, rather than the clerk, in order to provide continuity of contact in the case of the clerk’s absence and also to prevent clerks receiving calls during unsocial hours.

The chairman then described a recent situation when the parish council had been incorrectly held responsible for the cancellation of a local charity event, and following a facebook campaign the clerk had received a number of unpleasant calls and emails.


The chairman proposed that the clerk set up a mobile phone contract (up to a maximum annual cost of £150) and a new email address in the name of the pc. Seconded by Mr Roome and agreed unanimously.
8.
CONFIRMATION OF CLERK’S REMUNERATION 2013/14


Following the recent revised salary scale agreed by the National Joint Council, the chairman proposed that the clerk’s pay be increased from £19,621 to £19,817 pro rata, backdated to 1st April 2013. Seconded by Mr Jenkins and agreed unanimously.

9.
FINANCE

a) Accounts passed for payment


J Barker


Clerk –
July



£208.63




J Barker


Clerk –
August



£183.11


BGS


Lengthsman – July


£174.00


MHDC


Rural Rate Relief re The Swan

£247.28



10.
COUNCILLORS REPORTS AND ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Mr Jenkins noted that a new bridge is to be installed on the footpath close to the railway crossing.

Mr Yapp reported that there is discussion amongst the Conservators regarding ownership of some of the land that will be required for the proposed alterations to the roundabout. The matter to be considered in the light of the planning application once submitted.

Mr Yapp noted the prominence of the new Café Nero sign at the retail park. The parish council to note any complaints made by parishioners.

11.
 TO CONFIRM THE DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Monday 18th November at 7.30pm in the Library of The Beauchamp Community. 

Signed
...............................................
(Chairman)
Date
...............................................
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